ETRPC

Minutes for Friday, November 30, 2012
West Science 2803
Present:  Kevin McDonough (AIS); Chris Lewis (IT); Michael Kowalczyk (Computer Science); Craig Rademacher (HPER); Dave Donovan (Physics); Mounia Ziat (Psychology); Matt Smock (ITD); Chuck Rayhorn (Business); Hugo Eyzaguirre (Economics); Ren VanderLind (English); Jennifer Jezylo (Biology); Felicia Flack (IT); Keith Ellis (Art and Design); Judy Puncochar (Education); Darlene Walch (AIS)
1. Approval of the Minutes
a. Minutes from November 16, 2012 meeting approved:  moved by Donovan; seconded by Rademacher.
2. Chair

a. No report
3.  Informational Technology

a. Getting geared up for grading; submitted NMU mobile app to Apple store.
4. Instructional Design and Technology 

a. No report
5. Help Desk
a. No report
6. Unfinished Business

a. Feedback on advising process – old label for degree audit wasn’t very clear.  Felicia said the name can be changed to anything.   Ellis said the process on how to generate a degree audit, and how to determine the number of electives a student has yet to take was confusing.  After looking at an example of one of his students, Donovan thought the process or system is straight forward.  Donovan raised the point that the advisers need to help students with the degree audit feature, but also said changing the label to “process towards degree” might be more intuitive.  Donovan also suggested creating some instructions with screen captures for how to run a degree audit.  Ellis mentioned it would be helpful to have this process incorporated into the freshman experience.  
b. Email limitation policies – Kowalczyk will talk to Dave Maki about confusion between stated policy and observed behavior.  After Kowalczyk related his experience of getting gray listed, Donovan proposed adding a clarifying  message that can explain why you got the message, and in the case of getting a temporary shutdown of your account, an explanation about what someone should do.  
7. New business

a. Contingent faculty and laptop availability – Dean Walch explained some of the complicated issues related to this concern, and how some of the issues involve labor laws and contracts.  It is not an issue that is can be resolved by the Committee.
b. Wireless access turned off at night – Alec Lindsay and John Rebers reported the wireless system is turned off at from 11:15pm – 5am.  Chris reported this is to save electricity.  IT has since extended access to particular sections of campus buildings based on these complaints.  
c. Faculty web pages – Concerns raised by Jill Leonard about how to access and create faculty web pages for professional purposes.  Dean Walch suggested these concerns may be resolved by using the university’s new IR product, The Commons.  

d. Clicker issues – Puncochar reported she has concerns with clickers, in particular the time it takes clickers to record the results.   The process isn’t a good use of time.  Jezlo said in her experience she doesn’t display the graphs, which makes it more time efficient.  Puncochar says she finds that clickers disrupt the flow of the class. Smock mentioned there are times when clickers are effective, e.g. to measure a students’ knowledge on a topic (pre-test).  Dean Walch also mentioned the university is looking into different clickers, which can make the process easier. 
e. SPSS software - Ziat raised the issue of why we don’t have the professional version of SPSS instead of the student version. Dean Walch said we do have the advanced version and to contact her with more information.  Ziat also asked about some software that her department will be testing to see if other departments are interested.  Dean Walch suggested she call her to discuss this, and to remind faculty that they cannot enter into license agreements for software used by departments. 
Meeting adjourned 11:55 am
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